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D.C. NURSES SEEK HAZARDOUS PAY
 CARING FOR COVID-19 PATIENTS BRINGS FEAR AND EMOTIONAL STRESS 
June 19, 2020 – Washington, D.C. – Nurses at D.C. hospitals seek hazardous pay for putting their lives and health at risk, along with their families, to treat COVID-19 patients.  National Nurses United (NNU) reports that 141 nurses and 801 health care workers nationwide have died from COVID-19 while 596 nurses have tested positive for the virus.  Two weeks ago a nurse in the District of Columbia Nurses Association (DCNA) was diagnosed with COVID-19 and is suffering from neurological issues in her brain.
“It is disturbing that hospital administrators refuse to engage DCNA over providing additional pay for nurses when they describe them as heroes and continue to depend on them as the mainstay in fighting this pandemic,” said Edward J. Smith, Executive Director, District of Columbia Nurses Association.  “Caring for COVID-19 patients takes a physical and emotional toll on nurses.  They take anxiety to their jobs and bring it back to their homes at the end of their shifts.  Our nurses deserve additional compensation and not just a pat on the back for their sacrifices.” 

Nearly 150 nurses at United Medical Center (UMC) signed a petition demanding hazardous pay at UMC but the hospital administration denied the request.  Over 150 Howard University Hospital nurses have also signed a petition seeking hazardous pay.  Nurses from St. Elizabeths Hospital, Washington Hospital Center, and Childrens Hospital in the nation’s capital have also requested hazardous pay to no avail.
The U.S. Department of Labor defines hazardous pay as additional pay for work duty that causes extreme physical discomfort and distress, which is not adequately alleviated by protective devices and deemed to impose a physical hardship.  
“Nurses who work at hospitals and treat COVID-19 patients in the District of Columbia remain at risk, despite the recent availability of the personal protective equipment (PPE) that we wear,” said Debra Washington, a nurse at United Medical Center.  “When you go home, you’re always worrying about bringing the COVID-19 virus with you and unknowingly infecting a loved-one.  The daily stress at the hospital combined with contemplating the unknown leaves you emotionally drained, which is a major reason why providing nurses with hazardous pay is fair and reasonable.” 
Representing approximately 2,000 nurses and health care workers, DCNA is an affiliate of National Nurses United (NNU), the largest organization of registered nurses in the United States.
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